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There has been a significant legal development with respect to the Corporate 
Transparency Act (“CTA”). On October 28, 2024, we issued a Client Alert 
summarizing the reporting requirements under the CTA, including an important 
deadline of January 1, 2025, for the companies that the CTA applied to complete 
their reporting obligations or be subject to significant civil and criminal penalties.

However, on December 3, 2024, in the case of Texas Top Cop Shop, Inc. v. 
Merrick Garland (Eastern District of Texas), United States District Judge Amos 
Mazzant issued a preliminary injunction enjoining compliance with the CTA. This 
preliminary ruling is enforceable nationwide and affects all aspects of the CTA, 
including the reporting requirements and compliance deadline pending further 
order of the Court. In the decision, Judge Mazzant notably determined that 
the CTA is likely unconstitutional as an impermissible exercise of Congress’s 
legislative power.

Given this decision, a company that has not yet reported its beneficial ownership 
to FinCEN under the CTA is currently not required to do so. However, Judge 
Mazzant’s decision will likely be appealed, and if reversed, companies may 
need to act quickly to complete the necessary reporting. 

We will continue to monitor this matter and keep you informed of any subsequent 
legislative or administrative action involving the CTA, as it is entirely possible 
that the Trump Administration and the Republican-led Congress may pursue 
further amendments or modifications of this law. 
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